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TOURISM PROMOTION ADVISORY COMMITTEE (TPAC) 

MINUTES 
Thursday, October 24, 2013 

 

CALL TO ORDER 
Meeting called to order at 4:00 PM 
 

1.  ROLL CALL 
Present:  Committee members Barbara Ciaramella, Candice Michel, Bob Pieper, Joe Willett, and 

Chair Tim Patterson.  Committee member Skip Watwood arrived at 4:15. 
Also present:  City Manager Gary Milliman, Chamber of Commerce Director Arlis Steele 
 

 

2. APPROVAL OF MINUTES 
Motion made to approve the minutes of September 24, 2013 as written; motion 
seconded and Commission voted; the motion carried unanimously.  

 

3. PUBLIC COMMENTS 
None 
 

4. ACTION ITEMS 
Two new Event Proposals submitted, will be discussed on Item 6D 

5. INFORMATIONAL ITEMS 
A. Travel Oregon - Travel & Tourism Ad Network 2014 - Gary advised that Terra 

Moreland of MEDIAmeria has submitted a print media advertisement proposal for Oregon Tourism, 

Joe Willett to evaluate proposal further. 

6. LIAISON REPORTS 

A. TV/Channel 5 - The Channel 5 contract was provided in the agenda packet.  Contract runs 
through the beginning of next summer.  Committee questioned if they had been back to do any 
additional filming for winter and spring ads and if any footage or still shots are already available of 

the December light show.  Gary to contact the Pilot and Holiday Light Show committee to see if 
anything is available.  Tim would like to have a screening of all the shots and evaluate if 
advertising was successful.  Matter tabled until the next meeting to arrange screening. 

B. Apple Box - Candice advised she has the completed scripts and Gary will be forwarding 
them to committee members for review.  Requests committee members respond by Monday at 
5pm with any comments.  Chris was in town last week getting a variety of shots.  Editing is next 

step, unsure when will be finished.    

C. City/Chamber/Port Coordination - Barbara advised that her original position to bring 
the City, Port and Chamber together to discuss issues has been accomplished and the three parties 

have been meeting and cooperating with each other.  She would like her committee position to 
concentrate on obtaining an event tent.  She continues to meet with Port Manager Ted Fitzgerald 
in talks of sharing expenses of obtaining an expandable tent which the Port would be responsible 

for.  Believes the cost of the tent would pay for itself from renting it out for events in five years 
time.  Arlis Steele, Chamber of Commerce Director advised that the Azalea Festival is going to be a 
shared event between the Chamber, Port and City.  Planning has been started, they are reviewing 

some old traditions and hoping to bring new offshoots to the event. 






